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Concerning Teachers’ Rights
Direct Dialogue with Senior Officers of the University
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The following is a brief report of the main issues that CUTA faced in the past year. If
members have any comments, please discuss during the coming Annual General Meeting
(AGM).

Similar to past years, this year CUTA uses various means such as direct contact by Council
and Executive Committee members, and email to collect opinions from members. Our
representatives keep good contacts with the university administration in various committees and
special meetings to reflect opinions collected. Some issues have received positive feedback while
others still need our continuous efforts. The following are examples of issues that we had
communicated with the university administration. First, this year is the last year of the UGC
triennium and the University follows the civil servant pay adjustment both in percentage and
effective date (i.e., April 1, 2015). According to the University, this practice will be effective so
far as the funding policy of UGC does not have significant changes. CUTA position is that this
practice should be followed to avoid conflicts and ensure fairness.

Second, we have continuously discussed with the university concerning issues of the on-line
performance evaluation system. We see some improvement such as announcing the members of
DAPC and FAPC in a more proactive way. However, the university does not promise to allow



colleagues to provide their comments and opinions before the performance evaluation is
finalized. We will follow up related issues.

Third, concerning job title, lecturer and “teaching fellow” ranks appear to have been
resolved. However, we get some enquires from colleagues holding “professional consultant” title.
According to our understanding, the university regards teaching and industrial connection as the
major duties of professional consultants. Due to differences among disciplines, some colleagues
prefer the “professional consultant” title while some preferred the title of “Associate Professor
(or Professor) in Practice”. However, practices of allowing professional consultant colleagues to
retitle vary among faculties. As no changes in salary and benefits are involved, CUTA’s position
is that professional consultant colleagues should be allowed to choose their job title with no
preconditions. Unfortunately, the university does not respond positively to our request.

Fourth, the government has changed the retirement age to 65 for civil servants recruited this
year. The university has informed CUTA that CUHK will follow this policy to newly recruited
colleagues. It will be effective once the Council approve this new policy. As for existing
colleagues, CUTA hope that the university can allow them to choose whether to change their
retirement age to 65. However, the university says that there are difficulties to do so. They only
promise to continue to discuss this issue.

Fifth, HKU has reorganized her Council but some unhappy events happened recently. This
reduces the momentum of the university in reorganizing the Council. However, CUTA still
hopes that the Council should have elected representatives from teaching and non-teaching
colleagues. We will continue to urge the university in this direction. Sixth, las year we get
information from the university concerning staff quarters on campus that are rented to colleagues.
The university has taken some measures such as deciding to gradually raise the rent to the market
level. We wish this would make it clear to colleagues that the quarters are not part of the benefits
offered by the university.

Seventh, we have continuously reflected some colleagues’ requests on various matters and
some of them may be put into practices by the university. These include providing more spaces
for staff associations to organize staff activities, finding a larger place for the supermarket to
improve its services, and setting up of breast-feeding rooms. More concrete plans have been
developed in this year and they are being implemented. Eighth, as the office spaces of Fulton
Center are being rearranged, the university has promised to rearrange the office spaces allocated
to the unions. Concrete plan is at its final stage and it will be more convenient to the unions and
their members.

Finally, CUTA always concern that fact that a lot of personnel policies of the university
have been distorted at department or faculty level. For example, the arrangement of continuous
appointment for teaching track colleagues varies across departments. This appears to remain a
common phenomenon and certainly needs improvement.

With regard to the internal affairs of CUTA, we continue to use email to communicate and
solicit members’ opinions so that we can reflect them to the university more efficiently. The
operation of our webpage is smooth and colleagues can get on it through the university website



or directly go into it (http://www.cuhk.edu.hk/cuta). Concerning the facilities mentioned in the
above points seven and eight, the university will take up the most of the costs. CUTA and other
unions have to take up a very small portion of the fees. As the amount is not large, the financial
positon of CUTA will not be affected.

Similar to the past, we continue to serve some colleagues by providing professional advices
and helping them to resolve some difficulties in this year. Some of the results are satisfactory but
some of them are suboptimal. As these cases involve personal privacy, we will not report them in
details here.

As an overall summary for this year, we have maintained a fair relationship with the
university. We keep good communication with the Chairman of JCC (joint Consultative
Committee), Professor FOK Tai-fai (Pro-VC). However, the university still does not provide the
softcopy of the email address of all the teachers to us. We hope our members can help provide
information of CUTA to other teachers and ask them to join us. We hope that more colleagues
can join CUTA and participate in our work to further improve our working environment and
obtain better results in teaching and research. We sincerely hope that the university management
can understand and respect the opinions of front-line teachers in creating a better future for our
university.

Please complete the reply slip or notify us by calling 3943-8997 or email
cuta@cuhk.edu.hk if you can attend the Annual General Meeting.



